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DOUGLAS ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE, INC. RECEIVES FEDERAL FUNDS
Consumers to be Added to Distribution Line

(Armour, South Dakota – April 25, 2006) USDA Rural Development State Director Lynn D. Jensen presented a ceremonial check to the Douglas Electric Cooperative, Inc. representing USDA Rural Development electric loan funds in the amount of $818,000 for system improvements.  

Jensen said, “Improvements made to the electric infrastructure will allow for community and business growth and ultimately lead to new job opportunities for residents in rural areas.  The federal funds will improve and enhance services to the customers supported by the electric cooperative community.”

Through USDA Rural Development’s utilities program, loans and loan guarantees are made to finance the construction or replacement of electric distribution, transmission and generation facilities.  Douglas Electric Cooperative, Inc. will use the federal funds to serve 36 new consumers, construct 3 miles of new distribution line and make other system improvements.  The counties being served include Aurora, Charles Mix, Davison, Douglas, and Hutchinson.
“The utilities loan program has been the financial backbone for rural electrics since its inception.  The continued funding of this program has allowed us to maintain and upgrade the electric system to provide reliable and affordable power to the rural members of our service area.  These funds have been set aside to allow advances as work is completed over a four-year period of time,” said Kenneth K. Van Zee, General Manager of Douglas Electric Cooperative, Inc.
USDA Rural Development General Field Representative Michelle Colson also attended the event.  USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include a state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www/rurdev.usda.gov.
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